Date: January 9, 2006

Dear Deb,

Professor Chunsheng Ban (the new director of the Actuarial Science Program) and I (the departing director) would like to thank you and your colleagues in the statistics department for your work in designing the new Statistics 420-421 course sequence.

This course will be very useful and appropriate for all of our actuarial science majors. Currently our students are required to take Statistics 520 and 521. The proposed courses, Statistics 420-421, will be better for our students than the current offering and will help them prepare for the national actuarial Exam P on Probability. As you know, passing Exam P has become almost a firm prerequisite for getting an actuarial job after graduation. 

As soon as Stat 420-421 are in place, we will put them in the major requirement list for Actuarial Science. We will continue to accept Stat 520-521, but we will recommend the new Stat 420-421 as the more desirable option.

We expect that most of our students will prepare for Exam P as follows:

Autumn Quarter:   Math 530  (Probability)

Winter Quarter:     Stat 420

Spring Quarter:     Math 532  (Problems for Exam P)

-------

The following Spring Quarter: Stat 421.

Please let us know if we can assist you in moving your proposal through the curriculum committees and the CAA.

Sincerely,

Bostwick Wyman
Professor of Mathematics

Actuarial Sciences Program
